File:  400.2
March 23, 2007

Ms. Kirsten Walli

Board Secretary

Ontario Energy Board

P.O. Box 2319

26th Floor

2300 Yonge Street

Toronto, On  M4P 1E4

Dear Sir:

Re:  Kenora Hydro 2007 Distribution Rate Application Board Files No. EB-2007-0547               (clarification)
In reply to Mr. Marc Abramovitz’s email of March 5, 2007 to our Ms. Janice Robertson, the following information will clarify his questions concerning our 2007 IRM Model. 

Specifically:
1. On sheet 3 of your 2007 IRM  Model, identical specific service charges were entered at different rates.

a. Disconnect/reconnect at meter – after regular hours ……$185.00

b. Disconnect/reconnect at meter – after regular hours ……$415.00

Please clarify whether this was a simple transcription error.  If not, please provide a full and complete explanation in using two different rates for the identical specific service charge.

Response:  This was a transcription error and the last line under “Non-Payment of Account” on sheet 3 should have read “Disconnect/reconnect at Pole – after regular hours …. $415.00

2. On sheet 3 of your 2007 IRM Model, a review of your current Board approved Tariff of Rates and Charges shows a specific service charge regarding disconnect/
reconnect at pole – after regular hours.   There is no reference in your application as to why this charge was omitted.  Please clarify whether this was a simple transcription error.  If not, please provide a full and complete explanation for the omission.

Response:  This was a transcription error and should not have been omitted and the correction in question 1. resolves that the Disconnect/reconnect at Pole after regular hours …. $415.00 was incorrectly identified as “at meter”.

 Should you require anything further please feel free to contact this office.

Sincerely,

D.E. (Dave) Sinclair

President & CEO

c.c.
M. Abramovitz


J. Robertson

